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Section 190.30  Processing of Prior Fiscal Year Payments 

a)	Assuming that invoices/billings received meet the conditions necessary for payment (outlined in Section 190.20), payments will be made in the order that billings are received by the Department, rather than use date of service or some other criteria for payment. 

b)	During the three month lapse period (from July 1 through September 30), some programs will have the option of paying for prior years' services from either the lapsing appropriations or new (current) appropriation accounts.  In order to get maximum use of Department appropriations and avoid any possible delays in payment while the Department's new appropriation bill is being signed into law, valid prior fiscal year billings will be paid from lapsing appropriations until the end of the lapse period or the lapse period appropriations are exhausted. 

c)	Payments for prior fiscal years services must be invoiced separately from payments for current fiscal years services.  Invoices/vouchers for prior fiscal years goods/services must indicate on the face of the invoice/voucher the prior fiscal year during which goods/services were rendered and the date(s) of service.  Such invoices/vouchers should be separated from current fiscal year invoices/vouchers for purposes of transmittal to the Department.  There shall also be a transmittal memorandum, note, etc., that clearly indicates that the invoices/vouchers are for services rendered in a prior state fiscal year. 
